Charter Ridge Homeowners Association
Annual Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, September 7, 2023
3:00 PM 

Via Zoom Meeting 
I. Call to Order, Attendance, Quorum

Pursuant to timely notice of the meeting having been given, Dan Butt, president, called the Annual Meeting to order at 3:00 p.m., September 7, 2022. There were seven owners present via Zoom Meeting: Dan Butt (#62), Jim Brody (#40), Alvaro Ancede (#60), Gary Arnold (#50), Clint Rivet (#30), John Benoit (#20), Brad and Danelle Berman (#42) and two owners Paul Dugdale (#52) and Rosa Oria (#10) via proxy. A quorum being present, the Meeting proceeded. 
Also attending was Carol Cannon with Bliss Property Management (BPM). 
II. Approval of Minutes of Last Meeting 
Motion: Danelle moved to approve the minutes of the September 7, 2022 meeting,  amending them to indicate that there was a discussion that snow plowing at #30 be improved. Clint seconded the motion which passed unanimously. 

III. Manager’s Report and Current Financials – Carol presented the 2023 Manager’s Report

1. Turner Morris Roofing – Will perform annual maintenance and inspection – caulking, cleaning out gutters and other miscellaneous repairs and heat tape repairs. 
2. Numerous ice dams #10, #60 and #42 – Drywall repair necessary at #10. Turner Morris has seen these and will check heat tape and suggests roof shoveling more often. Please let Carol  know asap if any leaks form in your unit or garages.
Clint asked when roof shoveling was done because he did not see any roof shovelers all winter. Dan explained roof shoveling is done when requested by the HOA.  Carol hired Turner Morris to shovel all the roofs end of January 2023, which they performed. Roof shoveling is not due to the weight of the snow, but to prevent ice dams. The roofs are not cleared of all snow. The roofers shovel where necessary and each unit’s roof is different depending on wind load and direction facing the sun. TM also came out and shoveled roofs or icicles when an ice dam or possible ice dam was occurring. TM and Carol said many buildings, not just Charter Ridge, had numerous ice dams this past winter due to extreme freeze and thaw cycles throughout the winter season. 
3. Asphalt overlay for 2nd half of driveway. Clint inquired about the thought process on determining the priority of capital projects as he did not see the driveway listed in the 2023 planned spend in the published replacement reserve plan or in the financial statements presented to the members. Dan explained that it was discussed in the 2022 minutes, highlighting:   “Dan said the biggest Reserve expense in 2023 will be to resurface the rest of the driveway. The entry section of the driveway was resurfaced 3 years ago. The balance of the driveway will cost about $25,000-$40,000. This has not yet been approved by the Board.” The Board voted on and approved the work in October 2022. Clint requested that owners be more involved with these decisions. 
4. Gravel added to front entry parking area. 
5. Driveway no parking signs will be painted on driveway on Sunday Sept 10
6. Backflow preventor replaced for irrigation line
7. General irrigation repairs – repaired/ replaced sprinkler heads
8. Rewired irrigation zone box 
9. Trees sprayed and treated. Turf fertilizer treatments performed 
10. Surveyed Charter Ridge lot - above retaining wall and lower hillside to mark lot corners. Clint asked why the lot was surveyed. Dan explained this was done for 2 reasons: 1) to mark the lot lines above the retaining wall to check lot line for possibly installing a drainage system above the rock retaining wall to prevent erosion from the rain run-off from Washington Lode. The survey determined there is not enough room to allow any erosion control work to be done by Charter Ridge.  2) to see Charter Ridge lot line down the hill behind (south) Charter Ridge to possibly cut down trees for fire mitigation. This was done a few years ago also. Charter Ridge’s lot line runs at an angle. 
There are currently no plans to perform any tree removal for fire mitigation. 
Clint asked about fire mitigation. Carol and Dan explained that the Red White and Blue (RWB) fire department recommended weed whacking the back (south) yard grasses and remove the Juniper bushes in the front yard since they are very flammable, and cut off lower limbs of trees. Generally, RWB said Charter Ridge is in a good fire-safe position due to the defensible spaces around the complex, stucco siding and concrete tile roofs. 
11. Windows washed annually in the summer 
12. The driveway entry was dug up to allow neighboring Mary’s Ridge to access the utility easement and hook up to Town water and will be repaved. 
13. Changed banks to Alpine Bank. Automatic and direct deposits available for HOA dues. 
Jim asked if the back decks and railings can be painted next summer. Dan said yes and will discuss with the Board. 

Clint asked Carol why all of the stucco patches had not been repaired last fall. Carol said that she and Dan inspected the stucco and felt all of the patches were complete in addition to some on unit #42 and #60.  Clint noted the patches that were not complete. Dan requested that Carol and Clint meet at the property to check stucco patches. 
Danelle suggested a Maintenance Committee be formed by the Board, with potential member engagement, to ensure maintenance items are planned and communicated with the membership. Dan indicated the Board would discuss this at its next meeting. 
Dan asked if there were any other maintenance items. There were none. 
Current Financial Report 

Dan summarized the financials as presented in the meeting packet. Clint requested that the financial statements shared with the members be adjusted prospectively to include all financial activity of the Association. Examples referred to that were excluded are the capital/maintenance expenditures, contributions of the members to the replacement reserves, and interest income on cash investments.  
Dan asked if there were any other financial report questions. There were none. 
IV.   Proposed Budget 2023 (October-September Fiscal Year) (See attached)
Dan presented the 2023-2024 Operating Budget that was approved by the Board and is now presented for membership approval.  Dan explained that dues are not increasing however, Charter Ridge continues to fund the Replacement Reserve at an increase of around 10% per year which is determined by the Replacement Reserve Plan.  Details of unit assessments for both operating and asset Replacement Reserve are reflected on the Expense Allocation Report.  The Replacement Reserve Plan is on the website. 
Dan said no capital expenditures are planned for the 2023-2024 fiscal year unless painting of the back decks is added. Danelle suggested the Declarations and Bylaws be updated since they are outdated. Dan said these items could be added and will discuss with the Board. Dan felt the HOA Declarations and Bylaws updating expense could be covered by the current budget without changing the budget.  
Clint asked about Allied Security and the HOA alarm system and whether members were paying for duplicate fees. Discussion ensued, with concerns raised by some members that the original agreement with Allied Security may be based on an analog system that no longer exists.  Dan suggested the Board discuss Charter Ridge’s alarm system with Allied Security. Dan explained that Charter Ridge Declarations require the HOA owners to have alarms for lift stations (overflow, etc.,), fire, low temperature, and burglar. If these alarms go off then that unit owner or management company is contacted by Allied Security’s central monitoring station. 
Dan asked if there were any other questions about the proposed operating budget. There were none. 
Motion – Danelle made a motion to approve the operating budget, operating dues amounts, and additions to the asset replacement reserve as presented. Clint seconded the motion. There was no further discussion, and the budget and assessment (dues) amounts were unanimously approved.

Motion – Clint made a motion to approve the Expense Allocation report which includes the Replacement Reserve funding as presented. Alvaro seconded the motion. There was no further discussion, and the Reserve Replacement report was unanimously approved.

V. Old Business 
Clint asked about the fire mitigation plan and proposed that we action the recommended steps discussed with RWB such as removing juniper bushes and other actions to align the Association with the defensible space guidelines issued by Summit County to address wildfire preparedness. Dan said the Board can discuss this. 
Dan asked if there was any other Old Business. There was none. 
VI. New Business
Clint asked about the process to manage limited common areas such as the grinder pumps in the units ending in 0 (e.g., 30, 40, etc.). Dan explained that owners are to report problems to Carol/HOA. The 2 owners in the duplex share the costs.  

Dan B. asked if there was any other New or Old Business. There was none. 
VII. Election of Board of Directors
Dan B. asked for nominations for the Board of Directors.  
Gary resigned from the Board. Brad nominated Clint. Clint nominated Danelle. Danelle nominated Alvaro. Jim agreed to stay on the Board. 

Clint nominated Dan to remain on the board. All members present asked Dan to remain on the Board. Dan declined. Everyone thanked Dan for his service as president and Gary for his Board service. 

Upon motion duly made and seconded, Danelle, Clint, Jim, and Alvaro were elected Directors.
The newly elected Board will have a Board meeting immediately following this annual meeting to elect its officers. 
VIII. Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 5:00.

Respectfully Submitted by:  

Carol Cannon, Managing Agent 


Bliss Property Management, Inc. 

September 8, 2023
The Board of Directors met immediately following the Annual Meeting and elected the following officers for the 2024 fiscal year:  Danelle Miller —President; Jim Brody – Vice President; Clint Rivet —Treasurer; Alvaro Ancede – Secretary.  Jim Brody agreed to lead a Maintenance Committee for the Board, as well.
###
